
 

 

Murrumburrah Public School 

Term 1 Week 6 2 March 2015 

Successful swimmers 

Murrumburrah Public School successfully 
hosted the Cootamundra PSSA district Zone 
Carnival last Friday.  Over 170 competitors 
from 14 schools participated during the day 
with staff and volunteers ensuring a great day 
was had by all. 
 
The day was a resounding success with 
students competing with great sportsmanship.  
Thanks to the MPS P&C for catering for the 
large crowd of swimmers and spectators. 
 
Congratulations to all the Murrumburrah 
swimmers who managed to secure the 
Cootamundra District Perpetual Swimming 
Trophy for overall champions for the fourth 
year running.   This was a fantastic team effort. 
 
 

Special mention must go to 
 Clementine Flanery—Senior Girls 

Champion,  
 Hayley Chesworth—Senior Girls Runner 

Up Champion,  
 Harry Bunt—11 Years Boys Runner Up 

Champion 
 Aiden Hill—Junior Boys Champion 
 Pheobe Lenehan—Junior Girls Champion   
 Charlie Lenehan—3

rd
 place Junior Boys 

Champion  
 
We have several swimmers who have qualified 
for the Riverina Carnival which will be held in 
Albury on Monday 9 March.  Notes will be sent 
home shortly to qualifying students. 
 
Sports Coordinator 
Phil Lindsell 



 

 

Event Classes Activity date Cost 
Notes / Money 

due 

SRC Assembly All students Friday 6 March Free All welcome 

Student Workbooks All students  
$10 per 
student 

Payment was due 
Friday 20 February 

Young Leaders Conference Year 6 Monday 23 March  $115 Monday 9 March  

School Photos All students Wednesday 18 March Various Friday 13 March 

Year 6 T-Shirts Year 6  $44 Friday 27 March 

1M Assembly All students Friday 13 March Free All welcome 

Student Workbook 
 

Thank you to those who have paid the $10 for 
the student workbooks, however, we still have 
several students who have not paid.  Payment 
was due by Friday 20 February.  If you have 
not already paid for the workbook we ask you 
to do so as soon as possible.  All students 
need to purchase these workbooks as they are 
used in class.  Thank you for your support in 
this matter. 

 

School Photos 
 

Don’t forget your school photo envelopes.  
They need to be returned to school, with 
payment, by Friday 13 March.  Family 
envelopes are available from the front office if 
required. 
 
All envelopes need to be returned to school, 
even if you are not ordering photos. 
 

ICAS Competitions 
 

Students in Years 3 to 6 have today received a 
note about the  University of New South Wales 
competitions.  These competitions are held 
each year in various subject areas, and are an 
opportunity for students to measure their 
achievement on a statewide basis.  We 
strongly encourage you to consider entering 
students in these competitions which are held 
later in the year. 

 
 

School money envelopes 
 

School money envelopes are available at the office 
for families to use when returning notes and 
payment for school activities. 
 
We ask for your support in not using these 
envelopes for canteen lunch orders. 

 

Twilight coming to an end 
 

For those students attending our twilight study 
sessions each Monday afternoon, please note that 
the final session will be held next Monday 9 March.  
Thank you to students, parents and staff for 
supporting this program. 

 

Outside School Hours Care 
 

A working party has been established to determine 
if there is a need for Outside School Hours Care at 
Murrumburrah Public School, run by Bunyip 
Preschool Inc.   
 
All families have today received a survey.  If you 
think your family would use this service please 
complete the survey and return it to the school 
office by Monday 9 March.  

It’s a Boy! 
 

Congratulations 
Renee, Brendon, 
Amelia and Sophie  
on the safe arrival today of Billy 



 

 

Cricketers take to the pitch  

Murrumburrah hosted Cootamundra Public in 
the first round of the PSSA cricket knockout at 
Tim Doolan Oval Harden last Wednesday. 
 
MPS lost the toss and Cootamundra elected to 
bat first.  Strong opening bowling from MPS 
saw Cootamundra lose early wickets cheaply. 
The Cootamundra middle order showed good 
form with two of their batsmen retiring and 
coming back later in the innings.  MPS players 
displayed great effort and enthusiasm in the 
field.   
 
Murrumburrah were chasing a total of 106.  
MPS batsmen, Riley Arabin and Darcy Fogg 
started strong with both notching up decent 
runs. Mitch Brown followed, making 25 runs 
before retiring.  The wickets fell fairly quickly 
after this point until Scott Watmore came to the 
crease and played smart and solid until Mitch 
Brown returned and added another 31 runs to 
his score.  

It was so close with Murrumburrah falling one 
run short of the required total, when Mitch was 
caught at point.  Mitch finished with a total of 
56 runs.  All the boys played very well on the 
day and had a great time.  Well done, boys.  
 
Phil Lindsell 
Sports Coordinator 

Narnia Kids’ Club  2015 (Anglicare sponsored) 
 
The Narnia Kids’ Club will commence today Monday 2 March in the Anglican 
Parish Hall.  The club is held designated Mondays from 3.20pm to 5.30pm and is 
available for students in Kinder to Year 5.  Cost of each day is $5 (pay as you 
collect your child) which incudes afternoon tea, games, puppets, craft, related 
Bible story and lots more. 
 

The Club has trained leaders with Working with Children Accreditation.  
Participating children will be supervised and walked to the Anglican Parish Hall. 
 

Dates for  sessions are: 
 

March—2nd, 16th and 30th  June—1st and 15th 
April—27th     July—20th  
May—4th and 18th 
 

All children are welcome 
 
 
 



 

 

Some of our swimmers with the 
Cootamundra PSSA Champions trophy 
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Harden Soccer Club Registrations 
 

Harden Soccer Club on line 
registrations are now open.  Players 
and their parent/carers need to go 
to www.myfootballclub.com.au to 

register online.  Follow the prompts for new 
player registration or returning player.  Cost of 
registration is $60 again this year, this can be 
paid on line when registering.  For further 
information and assistance please contact 
Allison Manwaring on 0429 193 453, email 
hardensoccerclub@gmail.com or call FFA my 
footballclub Support Centre on 8020 4199 
between 12.00noon and 9.00pm Monday to 
Friday or Saturday 10.00am to 2.00pm. 
 

Game On! At Borambola Sport and 
Recreation Centre 
 
Spend a day (or five) at Borambola 
Sport and Recreation Centre and 
try different sports and activities 
during the April school holidays.  
Programs run from Monday 13 April to Friday 
17 April.  The program is available to boys 
and girls aged 7 to 12 years.  Cost (includes 
activities lunch and transport) is $65 per day 
or $300 for all 5 days.  For more information 
and bookings please visit dsr.nsw.gov.au. 

 
 
 

Sports Academy Netball Camp 
 
The Southern Sports Academy 
is holding a Netball Camp at the 
Equex Centre Wagga from 14 to 
17 April 2015.  Children of all 
skill levels will receive top quality 
coaching and be joined by 
former NSW Swifts player Jackie 
Murphy.  More information and 

application forms are available on the 
Academy’s website: www.ssa-nsw.org.au 
 

Young Food Hall 
 
If you have a Centrelink 
concession, DVA card or a 
referral from a local welfare 
agency and live in Young or the 
surrounding area, come down 
to the Young Food Hall which is 
held each Wednesday from 9.00am to 12noon 
at 98 Main St, Young.  A service fee of $10 
per family or individual entitles you to a choice 
of 11 grocery items, a pick of items from the 
free table and morning tea.  Call 0470 220 
564 for more information.  


